Sioux Falls Sno Trackers
Snowmobile Club
November 29, 2016 Club Meeting Minutes

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was held at The Monarch in Renner on November 29th.  There were 19 guests and members in attendance.

This meeting was the Christmas party meeting.  The meeting began with a meal and ended with a ‘white elephant’ gift exchange.  Between those two items a short business meeting was held.

President Duane Duerr called the meeting to order.  

We handed out minutes of the last club meeting prior to the call to order.

Duane extended club condolences to the Van Den Oevers on their losses.

From the open houses:
· A Hanisch boy won one snow tube, a guy from near Sioux Falls won the other snow tube.
· Got 10 names at Interlakes and 13 names at Motoplex.
· Action Duane:  Follow up on the names from the open houses.

The Club Ride: 
· Hazel is working on the rooms.
· Schedule for January 13th through the 16th (I expect some will try to ride the afternoon of the 12th.)

Safety Class:
· Saturday, December 3 at 9:00 AM at Vern Eide Motoplex. 
· Four people have signed up for the Safety Class planned for.  Could be more as you do not have to pre-register.  
· Char is putting this on with help from Lou.
· Advertised at Motoplex and Power Brokers.  Power Brokers will also put it in their newsletter.

Trail update:  
· Duane has finished the dirt road reroute.
· Rich is doing the Ship Wreck parking lot.
· Maps are in boxes on the trail and with various dealers.

The club now has 60 members.

Yellowstone ride:
· Kim was not able to secure a self-guided pass so we will need to use a commercial guide.
· Planning roughly February 20th through the 24th.  Kim has a meeting in Yellowstone on the 24th so kind of planning around that date.

Groomer training:  Still working the issue.  Aiming for training in mid-December – at least the classroom portion.  The hands-on portion would be done when we have sufficient snow.  

Wisconsin ride:  This is still scheduled for February.  Will be in the Iron River area.

Sno Trackers logoed Shirts that were ordered at the last meeting were handed out.

Our next club meeting is scheduled for January 5, 2017 at the Monarch in Renner.  Social/meal begins around 6:00 P.M., meeting starts at 7:00 P.M.

Meeting adjourned.

Robert Van Den Oever
Sno Trackers Club Secretary



